
Shutesbury Board of Health
September 6, 2023, 7 pm

Virtual meeting

Present: Catherine Hilton, chair; Arleen Read, Garrett Simonsen, board 
members.

Minutes of previous meeting approved as written.

Update on 156 Wendell Road demolition: the owner now plans to take 
the roof, structure, chimney, and upper story down down to the second 
floor deck, then secure it with a top until spring.

57-59 Shore Drive DWCP: Owners of 59 have bought 57 and intend to 
demolish it.  The existing tight tank for 59 will be replaced. 
Conservation has expressed an interest.  Board authorized Cat to issue 
the permit when all requirements have been satisfied.

Other updates: the district files formerly in the possession of Charlie 
Kaniecki have been delivered to Erving Town Hall.  Cat will bring them 
to Shutesbury, review, and either keep or discard them.

Meeting adjourned 7:30.


